
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Expression of Condolence for 
Barbara Helen Castledine by Toronto City Council 

 
 
Moved by: Councillor Chris Moise 
 
Seconded by: 

 
Councillor Ausma Malik 

 
The Mayor and Members of Toronto City Council are deeply saddened to learn of the 
passing of Barbara Helen Castledine on December 14, 2022. 
 
Barbara was a resident of Regent Park for 23 years and a single mother of three 
children: two sons and a daughter. 
 
Barbara volunteered at 407 Gerrard Street East to help with the Community Garden and 
helping out newcomers. Barbara also worked as Church Secretary at The Regent Park 
Church. 
 
The City Clerk is requested to convey, on behalf of the Members of Toronto City 
Council, our sincere sympathy to Barbara’s family and friends. 
 

   February 7, 2023 
 


